
We, the members of the Council of the University of Free State, 
• Recognizing  the incident at Reitz House as an incident that 

was  racially motivated, 
• recognizing that it was in protest against the integration 

policy adopted during 2007,
• recognizing that it further showed disrespect towards fellow 

human beings who were not only Black, but were older, 
women, and socially and economically disadvantaged,

• recognizing that the students’ behaviour in this incident 
does not represent the way every other student, regardless 
of race, feels towards Black people,

• recognizing that the unruly acts of vandalism can under no 
circumstances be condoned, and does not reflect the way 
that all those who are aggrieved by the racial abuse would 
respond.

We express, unequivocally our disgust at the action of the four 
students. We condemn it without any qualification. We express 
our complete antipathy with any person, however motivated, who 
condones in any way the action of these students. We reject 
any notion that these actions were simply examples of boyish 
pranks.

Whilst we disassociate completely from the perpetrators of this 
shameful action, we, being associated with the university in a 
governance accountability, cannot disassociate ourselves from 
their action. We therefore apologize unreservedly and sincerely 
to those who have been violated. We apologize to those who 
identify themselves with the violated group.”

(adopted at a meeting of the UFS Council on Friday 7 March 2008)
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